HEVAC – A FETA Association

Extract from minutes of the meeting of the Fan Manufacturers Association

on Thursday 2nd February 2012

at the Association’s Offices in Hare Hatch

8
Membership criteria for the FMA

The Chairman gave an update from the November meeting of HEVAC Council and asked members to consider the proposal stated in the agenda for today’s meeting that the fan members of the FMA should be able to meet separately if the need arises. 
It was recognised that motor companies were an asset to the FMA, providing positive contribution and expertise.  But it was also recognised that motor companies have commercial influence over fan companies as they supply such a key component.  Because of this members felt there was an (unlikely) potential for discord with fan manufacturers or fan suppliers AND component suppliers (such as motor companies) in the same committee meeting.  
It was recognised that there may be occasions when the fan companies need to discuss component supply issues and to achieve a frank exchange would wish to conduct these discussions on their own, without component members present.

To accommodate this situation the chairman proposed a new membership criterion which all new members would be made aware of before joining the FMA:

“On occasions the fan manufacturing or fan supply members in the FMA may wish to discuss component supply topics.  Members of the FMA whose core business is not the manufacture or supply of fans may be required to leave an FMA meeting during such discussions”.

It was proposed and agreed that the FETA administration staff would make new FMA members aware of this membership criteria before an application is approved.

Action:  FETA administration
